
 

Headteacher’s Notes 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The weekend is here again – time is flying by and it is astonishing to think that the children are more than 
halfway through the academic year. The days are getting longer and the sun is definitely shining more - we have 
lots to be grateful for. 
 
This week, in our Tuesday assembly I told the inspirational story of poet and activist Maya Angelou from the 
amazing book ‘Bold Women in Black History’. The book tells the stories of courageous, inspirational woman from 
all around the world who strive to succeed in their chosen field. The women we meet through our book have all 
had to face challenges in pursuit of their dreams. The children are brilliant listeners who show kind, genuine 
curiosity about other people’s lives. They listened attentively to the challenges that Maya faced in her early life 
and how she embraced opportunities to become a global success. Next week, I will be sharing the story of Mary 
Seacole – I wonder if you can help your child to do some research before the assembly? I hope so! 
 
On Wednesday, we hosted a Governors’ Morning. On this visit, a number of representatives from our governing 
body visited our early years department – our nursery and reception classes. The governors were blown away by 
the teaching and learning that they witnessed and had lots of questions for staff and children. Visiting lessons is 
one of the highlights of my job – watching our reception and nursery children learning was truly magical. I feel 
very lucky that our governors are so proactive and really want to get to know our children and ensure that we are 
supported and challenged in our journey to ensure that children get the very best opportunities to succeed at 
Robins Lane. 
 
Yesterday, we sent out a staffing update to inform you of changes in roles and responsibilities that will be in 
place following the Easter break. Please take time to read this information – if you haven’t seen it, please let office 
staff know. I will ensure a copy is uploaded to our Facebook page.   
 
Next week, we have a very busy week in school and I have heard a rumour that the Easter Bunny might be 
popping in for breakfast on Wednesday… Watch this space! 
 
Please can I issue a final reminder for our parents’ survey. Your views are crucial as our school moves forward and 
I am keen to hear from as many people as possible to ensure that voices are heard. 
 
Have a relaxing, restful weekend and make the most of the great outdoors and spending quality time together 
as a family. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Tomkow

21st March 2025  



 

 
            This week’s 100% Attendance Hero is: 

 

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 95.9% 
Year 1 – 93.7% 
Year 2 – 95.4% 
Year 3 – 96.7% 
Year 4 – 95% 
Year 5 – 97.7% 
Year 6 – 97.7% 
 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Have tried to keep themselves and others safe’  
 

The winners are: 
Nursery – Amaya F 
Reception – Albert A 
Year 1 – Alfie-George J  
Year 2 – Hassan B  
Year 3 – Megan M  
Year 4 – Frankie H  
Year 5 – Bella S 
Year 6 – Cairon A 
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

       WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
         

 
                           Spelling Shed Award 

     This week’s stars are: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 

 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Sadie M  
Year 1 George M-W 
Year 2 Kaitlyn B  
Year 3 Edna B  
Year 4 Candace M  
Year 5 Oliver K  
Year 6 David B  

Nursery  Gracelyn M  
Reception Zyra A 
Year 1 Summer M  
Year 2 Louie H  
Year 3 Emanuela M 
Year 4 Bella T 
Year 5 Matthew P  
Year 6 Oliver S 

Nursery Chloe R  
Reception Sebastian M  
Year 1 Zoe H  
Year 2 Charlie T  
Year 3 Lilly A 
Year 4 Kalli C  
Year 5 Violet R  
Year 6 Lewis C 

Year 1 Kayden N  
Year 2 Abel W 
Year 3 Lilah R 
Year 4 Wilson A 
Year 5 Evan W-R 
Year 6 Logan L  

Bobby Mc Harper U  
Alec M Hassan B  

Carly Mc  Jolya J  
Zendaya Y Verity J 
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